Dear all

I am writing to express my concerns about the proposals in the Draft Local Plan, specifically with regard to the impact on the Green Belt, and those listed below.

- 3,000 new houses at a 'deeply green' 'sustainable urban extension' referred to as 'Chase Park' (also known as Vicarage Farm) on the open Green Belt countryside next to Trent Park either side of the A110 (Enfield Road) between Oakwood and Enfield town (Policy SP PL 10, pages 80-87, and Figure 3.11);
- 3,000 new houses in a 'sustainable settlement' at Crews Hill with the potential for longer term expansion up to 7,500 new homes right up to the M25. (Policy SP PL9, pages 77-80 and Concept Plan Figure 3.10);
- 160 homes in Green Belt countryside at Hadley Wood (SA45: Land Between Camlet Way and Crescent Way, Hadley Wood, page 364);

I live near proposed 'Chase Park' and I feel the above development will have a negative impact on the wellbeing of local residents by removing opportunities for walking and engaging with nature, which have both linked to psychological wellbeing. Physical health will also be impacted by the increase in traffic along an already busy stretch of road. I am also concerned about the impact on flora and fauna.

I appreciate housing is a significant area of concern in the Borough but believe other avenues need to be explored including areas already urbanised.

Please consider my concerns in relation to this proposal.

Kind regards